
 

 

From the Principal’s Desk 
DEAR PARENTS AND CAREGIVERS 

Ballandella Road Toongabbie; Phone: 02 9631 3610 
We would like to show respect and acknowledge the Darug People, the Traditional Custodians of the Land. 

Newsletter: 30th March 2021 Term 1 Week 10 
For further information, visit our web page at: http://www.toongabwst-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 

 Email: toongabwst-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

CALENDAR 

31st March 
Cross Country 
Carnival 

1st April 

Easter hat parade 

1st April 

Last day of term 

19th April 

Staff return 

20th April 

Students return 

What a great time, a 
term with normal 
activities and term 2 
will see more activities 
return to pre lockdown 
levels. On Wednesday 

we are having our cross country carnival and 
the weather seems to be dry and it will go 
ahead.  

Please have a great break, eat some 
chocolate but don’t eat too much. Rest up 
and have your children ready to return to 
school on the 20th April. 

This is the last week before the holidays, it 
was going to be CoVid19 free but it is still 
out there causing problems, in Brisbane at 
the moment, where next we don’t know. 

Everybody please take care and practice all 
the things we have been doing. Social 
distance, regularly wash your hands and use 
hand sanitiser when needed. 

Please remember, don’t send your child to 
school if they are showing flu like symptoms 
or are feeling sick. Even if you are certain 
that your child does not have COVID-19 or 
their test has come back negative, don’t 



 

 

send them to school if they are 
displaying symptoms or are unwell. 

COVID RESTRICTIONS  

As we are now returning to a 3pm 
finish, it is requested that no parents 
come into the admin quad area to 
collect children now until the bell goes 
at 3pm.  

Please be aware that although these 
have been eased even further, to now 
allow parents back on the school site, 

we still need to manage our school 
community in a COVID-19 safe way. If 
you do enter the school grounds, we 
would ask for your help in dropping 
your child off and leaving quickly to 
avoid groups of adults at the 
classroom door / or in the playground. 
Parents are reminded that they 
cannot enter bag rooms, nor use 
school student toilets. This is because 
of child protection / safety 
restrictions. 

EASTER HAT PARADE 

It is with great delight that I can 
announce that this community event 
will be running again this year after 
unfortunately being cancelled in 2020. 
Teachers and students  have been 
engaging in the task of creating 

Easter hats for the parade and 
hopefully if you have bought tickets in 
the raffle you might win an Easter 
prize. The parade may run a little 
differently this year due to 
restrictions so it would be 
appreciated when you show up on the 
day if you could listen to and adhere 
to the conditions.  

SCHOOL BEHAVIOUR  

It would be greatly appreciated if 
parents could take a few minutes of 
time to talk to their children about 
appropriate behaviour at school, in 
order to better support the school. 
Lately there has been a bit of 
inappropriate language used at 
school, and students need to be made 
aware that this type of language is 
not suitable and will not be tolerated 
at school. 

Practical tips for dealing with an 
online bully especially during the 
holidays.  

· Tell the bully in simple terms to 
leave you alone. Tell them not 
to contact you again. Log off 
immediately and stay offline 
for at least 24 hours.  

· Do not reply to any future mail 
from the bully. Do not reply to 
taunts, emails or gossip written 
about you. By ignoring taunts, you 
take the power away from the 
harasser and refuse to play their 
game. You are now in charge.  

· Never give your password or 
logon details to anyone, even 
your best friends. It’s really 

easy for someone to log on to your 
Facebook, Bebo or MySpace site 
and post any kind of statement if 
they know your password.  

· Stay out of chat rooms where you 
don’t feel comfortable.  



 

 

· Keep all harassing emails (and 
any replies you’ve made) as 
evidence.  

· If you feel you are in physical 
danger or if the bully has made 
physical threats against you, tell 
your parents immediately and 
they can decide if it’s 
appropriate to contact 
authorities.  

· The easy way to really stay safe 
is if you have a problem, close 
your account ! 

 

For more great tips on staying 
safe online see:  

www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/
technology 

5/6S 

Genevieve: In 5/6S, every minute 
of the day is filled with amazing 
lessons and fun surprises. We are 
constantly encouraged to improve 
our skills. Our school is a wonderful 
place to be, and I always look 
forward to what’s going to happen 
next. 

Lachlan, Praveen, Ryan and 
Andrew: This year, we’ve learned 

more than Albert Einstein… in fact, 
we have learned so much that an 
Airbus 380 would struggle to 
accommodate the knowledge. We’ve 
done everything from writing New 
York Times-worthy narratives, to 
performing mind-blowing science 
experiments. Our beautiful 
classroom is filled to the brim with 

beautiful artworks that reflect the 
exquisite nature of this wonderful 
school. 

Ryleigh: This term at school has been 
marvellous! Every day we work on 
sentence enrichment, to help make our 
stories come to life. Having Mrs 
Kazanas for library and HSIE has been 
fantastic. We are learning about 
Australia’s history, with a focus on 
colonial times. In library, we have 
begun to use a website called 
Renaissance, which helps us select 
interesting and challenging books to 
read. 

Mary and Marisa: We have been 
writing every day, to help us gain 
confidence during writing tasks. In 
maths, we have been testing our skills 
and improving them, day by day. We 
love working on Maths Starters 
‘Number of the Day’. 

Cooper: Luckily, PSSA wasn’t 
cancelled, and we received this 
information with open arms! Our whole 
school is excited about sport being 
available again. In maths groups, we 
are improving our skills with level-
appropriate work. Our school is very 
flexible to students’ needs.  

Hannah and Lea: We have been 
working on strategies such as using 
literary techniques and persuasive, 
high-modality words, to ameliorate our 
writing and create a ticket for 
success! 

Achient and Kathryn: In gymnastics, 
we have been doing cartwheels, bunny 
hops and other skills. Mr Lavercombe 



 

 

always helps students who struggle 
with the movements. We love 
gymnastics! 

Sutharsanan: We have had fantastic 
science lessons with Mr Tasker, and 
we have been learning about the 
solar system. In writing lessons, we 
have been learning how to enrich our 
sentences, which means turning ‘She 

ate it.’ into ‘She quickly devoured the 
juicy quesadilla.’ 

Zayn: We do lots of sport and 
exercise because it’s good for our 
bodies. Our teachers push us to be 
our best. I just love being in Stage 3! 

 

 

 



 

 

5/6T 

Dallas: This term in 5/6T, we have been 
involved in a variety of fun and exciting 
activities that include Clean Up 
Australia Day and Harmony Day, and 
fundraising money through the Snack 
Shack for the Year 6 Farewell. Recently, 
we found out our wonderful principal Mr 
Firth is retiring, and as a class we are 
devastated that we have to say goodbye.     

Heli and Laasya: In class, we have been 

learning about our Solar System and 
conducted an experiment where we had 
to melt a marshmallow using the sun’s 
heat.  During our art time, Mrs Scott-
Stevenson has helped us create our 
amazing peacock art work. With our 
class having a variety of teachers for 
different lessons, we feel like we are 
getting ready for high school.  

Thomas and Anthony: We have 
also been doing PE with Mr Kattic, 
in which we are creating games 
using the school’s sports 
equipment.  

Janan and Linda: For the past 
term, we have been taught about 
the colonial settlements for 
history, by the amazing Mrs 
Kazanas!  

5/6K 

It’s been a great start to the year 
in 5/6K. The class has displayed a 
strong commitment to 
togetherness that will serve us 
well throughout the year. 5/6K is 
blessed with a large number of 
school and sport captains within its 
ranks. Within the class dynamic 



 

 

exists many strong personalities and 
ability levels. This lends to 
interesting class discussions and 
when exploring new topics and 
concepts, and also provides a 
challenge to channel productively.  

The students have shown great 
resilience to cope with change and 
stay persistent with the many 
challenges they’ve come across 
already this year. The Year 5 
students have been preparing 
themselves academically and 
mentally for when they will complete 
their NAPLAN tests early next 
term. The Year 6 students have 
been busy completing their high-
school applications and sitting 
selective high-school tests. 

I’ve placed a strong expectation on 
the students in 5/6K to display high 
levels of citizenship and maturity as 
they navigate their way through this 
crucial stage of their schooling. I am 
confident that we will achieve the 
goals we set for ourselves at the 
beginning of the year. Here are 
some accounts from what some 
students have experienced so far 
this year. 

Mr Kattic 

In term one 5/6K have been learning 
and creating stunning art works. 
We’ve been learning and trying to 
upgrade our writing skills and adding 
more figurative langue to make our 
writing interesting. Our art pieces 
are one of the best things in our 
class room it makes the class room 

pop with some colour. We’ve done our 
goal setting art work and that shone 
what our goals are going to be for 
2021. Our illusion art work it makes 
the art work look like it is moving. Mr 
Kattic has been encouraging us to 
participate in most sport if it is going 
out as a class or a stage he wants us 
to just have a go. 5/6K have been 
learning how to work as a team with 
the help of Mr Kattic. Thanks to the 
wonderful Mr Kattic we have had the 
best Term one ever!   

Georgia  

In Term 1, students in 5/6K have 
been focused on perfecting our class 
behaviour. All of the class has been 
participating in P.E and gymnastics. 
Our figurative language and 
persuasive writing have improved 
thanks to the help of the wonderful 
Mr Kattic. We have completed many 
beautiful artworks, including illusion 
artwork, goal setting artwork and a 
beautiful tulip artwork (it’s still in 
progress). We have more than enough 
resources in the classroom. We have 
nearly enough for two five six classes. 
That’s a lot of kids! Now to the 
literacy side of things. Every morning 
after Mr Kattic marks the role we do 

literacy. None of the students really 
struggle with literacy but if they do 
than were most likely learning 
something new. Ninety nine percent 
of students say that they love being 
in this class (because normally one 
percent of kids are normally away). I 
think Term 1 was the best term I’ve 



 

 

ever had. Let’s hope term 2 is the 
even better.  

Alison  

At the start of the year, 5/6K did 
an activity where we all had a sheet 
of paper with different questions on 
it and we had to ask everyone in 
class that question until we got to 
someone who said yes. For example, 
one of the questions was ‘Do you 
have a dog?’ I had to keep asking 
people if they had a dog until 
someone I asked had a dog. The very 
first artwork we did was our goal-
setting artwork. It is a portrait of 
us holding a piece of paper with all 
our goals on it. The types of goals we 
had to do were academic, personal 
and behavioural. 

We did a class activity where you 
had to make up your own game using 
things we have in the sports 
storeroom. After we had all made 
our activity then we rotated and 
tried another pair’s activity. 

Our class has a class game. It’s 
called Strategicki. It’s a bit like 
Capture the Flag except there are 
multiple flags and there is no jail. All 
the rules are the same as Capture 
the Flag except that when you get 
someone back in from your team 
then the people on that other team 
can’t tip you. You cannot tip someone 
then go after the flag, and you can 
only get one flag at a time. There’s 
also something called the ‘safe zone’ 
and that is where the flags are kept.  

Adithya  

PBL News  

In Weeks 9 and 10 our school PBL 
focus is Be Respectful, with a 
specific emphasis on ‘treat others 
the way you want to be treated’. 
Teachers have been discussing in the 
classroom how students can be 
respectful in different contexts 
both at home and at school. This 
includes, listening and following 
teacher instructions, speaking 
politely to others, apologising when 
you have done the wrong thing, taking 
responsibility for your actions and 
looking after all areas of their school 
environment. Students need to learn 
how to be respectful towards others 
in different ways in order to receive 
respect.  

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


